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St. Vartanõs Feast Day 

 

The Primate celebrated Divine Liturgy at St. Yeghiche Church on the occasion of the 

Feast of St. Vartan on Thursday 23rd February at 7.00pm. 

 

During the Divine Liturgy, the Primate conducted a special prayer service for the 

longevity of the Pontiff of the Armenian Church, as well as giving blessings to the 

volunteers who serve in our Armenian community organisations. At the end of the 

Liturgy, there was a prayer service for the departed members of the Armenian 

community, according to the calendar of the Armenian Church. 

 

Addressing the congregation, His Grace Bishop Hovakim spoke of the importance of the 

ñBattle of Avayrayrò and of the sacrifice of the Vartanants and St. Ghevond the Priest and 

His Companion martyrs. 

 

St. Ghevond the Priest and His Companions are celebrated two days before Vartanants. 

In his speech, His Grace Bishop said that there were many battles, with Armenia gaining 

many victories throughout the centuries.  

 

The Bishop explained that we celebrate this feast in a particular way as it marks the first 

time that our people struggled and fought for our faith and identity. 
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Our forefathers had a 

vision he said: of keeping 

our nation alive and one 

day we will all be able to 

return to our homeland. 

Thanks to God, the Bishop 

remarked, we have now 

achieved the statehood of 

an independent Armenia 

and a liberated Republic 

of Artsakh. 

 

The Bishop finally 

commented on how this 

gives us hope that our 

efforts will not be in vain 

and that the glorious day 

will come for our Nation.  

 

His Grace Bishop Hovakim 

continued to tell the congregation 

about ñAvayrayr after Avayrayrò: 

how due to the destiny of our 

nation, Avayrayr continued and 

still continues today. How after 

the aftermath of the Armenian 

Genocide, our forefathers didnôt 

lose hope and continued to 

establish churches, schools, 

Dioceses and organisations to keep 

our faith and identity alive in the 

Diaspora.  

 

 
 

 

Now we have a task he went on to say: to continue keeping the faith, culture and heritage of our people alive. 

We will succeed, just as our forefathers succeeded. However, in order to succeed we need to be united. We all 

have different backgrounds and all come from different countries, but there is one thing that unites us all: our 

Church, our faith, our language and our country. 
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Visit to the Armenian Relief Society, London Chapter 

 

 

On Sunday 19th February, after celebrating the Divine 

Liturgy at St. Yeghiche Church, the Primate visited the 

Navasartian Centre, at the invitation of the London 

Branch of the Armenian Relief Society, to speak about 

the Great Lent (as the Armenian Church will enter the 

Lenten period from Monday February 27th). The Primate 

was welcomed by Janet Khachaturian, the chairwoman 

of the committee, who presented their activities.  
 

His Grace then took over and explained the meaning of 

the Church feasts, which provide fast and unique 

opportunities to the faithful and community members to 

foster spirituality and the Christian faith. He also 

informed those present of the services that will be held 

at St. Sarkis Church during the Great Lent, every Friday 

evening.  

  

There followed a Q&A session, during which questions relating to the contemporary issues of post-industrial societies was 

discussed, as well as how Christians should live their lives in such environments. The participants at the event spoke of 

and emphasised the need to work with families. They all agreed that despite circumstances, the faithful shall attend Church 

regularly and will also bring their children along from a young age. 

 

At the end the Primate thanked them for the invitation and blessed the ladies.  
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Ecumenical 
Meeting with His  Grace Bishop Angelos 

 

On Wednesday 22nd February, His Grace Bishop Hovakim received His Grace Bishop Angelos.  

 

His Grace Bishop Angelos is the General Bishop of the UK Coptic Orthodox Church and is currently also 

the co-chairman of the Ecumenical Dialogues, which the Oriental Orthodox Churches are having with 

various different Churches. 

 

The Bishops discussed the question of bilateral relations (especially in relation to the work of the Council 

of Orthodox Churches in the UK) and issues relating to the dialogue of the Catholic and Orthodox 

Churches in the UK. 

 

Both the Primate and Bishop Angelos agreed that a strong emphasis should be made on matters regarding 

education and that the Churches should support each other with regards to school admissions for children 

from the respective Churches. Specifically: admission to Church run schools, as well as discussing the 

training of clergy. 

 

They also conversed about the presentation of the Oriental Orthodox Churches; about working against 

discrimination and helping each other with upcoming events. 
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Great Lent 

 

 

ñAnd when you fast, do not look gloomy 
like the hypocrites, for they disfigure 
their faces that their fasting may be seen 
by others. Truly, I say to you, they have 
received their reward. But when you 
fast, anoint your head and wash your 
face, that your fasting may not be seen by 
others but by your Father in secret. And 
your Father, who sees in secret, will 
reward youò. (Mtt 6:16-18) 
 

"Is it a fast like this which I choose, a day 
for a man to humble himself? Is it for 
bowing one's head like a reed and for 
spreading out sackcloth and ashes as a 
bed? Will you call this a fast, even an 
acceptable day to the LORD?ò ( Is. 58:5) 
 

The principles and practices of Lent in 

the Armenian Church are deeply rooted 

in the Bible, the ancient Christian 

traditions, the life-example of Christ and  
 

His disciples, and the lives of the great church fathers, all of whom contributed to the establishment of the canons of 

Lent. The focus of Lent is on "Man the Sinner": on his repentance and on his spiritual cleansing. 
 

Lent is a very personal spiritual journey. It is a period of sincerity, self-recognition and reflection. Abstinence, 

moderation and sacrifice frees us for meditation and the realization of the darkness of our world without God. As the 

prophet Joel advised us, you must "turn towards the Lord...with all your heart" with honesty and humility. In this 

way, we are able to create a bridge between God and us. Through prayer we communicate with God, express our love, 

ask for forgiveness. Prayers of the sincere heart are acceptable to God. 

 

The true understanding of Lent rests on a sturdy tripod of prayer, abstinence and charity. Lent reminds us that man 

is always confronted with choices: choices that lead us to two paths in life. The first path is wider and easy but it leads 

to darkness and sin. The second is narrow but is that of light, God, righteousness and goodness. At the juncture of 

these two paths stands the fortress of prayer, abstinence and charity, which leads mankind forward to seek perfection. 

This is the purpose of Great Lent in the Armenian Church.  

 

The oldest Armenian Lenten tradition allow only consumption of food that does not derive from animals (e.g. meat 

and milk). Alcoholic beverages were also forbidden. These rules were based on the Biblical principle that many human 

vices proceed from eating and drinking. 

http://biblehub.com/isaiah/58-5.htm
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Message for This Sunday 

 

According to the calendar of the Armenian Church, today is Great Barekendan. Great Barekendan is also the 

memory of human happiness that Adam and Eve enjoyed in the Garden of Eden. Today we celebrate and 

tomorrow we will embrace the journey of Great Lent, culminating with the Glorious Resurrection of our 

Lord Jesus Christ on April 16.  

Lent has always been a time and a journey for preparation and renewal. During the year, we work hard for 

our welfare and livelihood. Great lent is a time to concentrate on our spirituality and work hard for our souls. 

It  is a time for storing up treasures in Heaven. For the next forty days, we are called not only to observe the 

traditional Lenten practice of fasting (Mt. 6:16-18), but also prayer (Mt. 6:5-13), forgiveness (Mt. 6:14) and 

almsgiving (Mt. 6:1-4). It is the time to grow closer to God and use the experience as part of our spiritual 

sustenance for the rest of the year. 

During this period, the oldest Armenian Lenten tradition allow only consumption of food that is not derived 

from animals (meat and milk, e.g.). Alcoholic beverages are also forbidden. But none of the Lenten practices 

are based upon denial for denialôs sake. They are designed to allow us to consciously make room for the Holy 

Spirit to dwell within us in new, refreshing and transforming ways; to enable us to be silent and still before 

God; to hear more clearly the call of Jesus. In this way, Lent is our time for changing our own lives to enable 

new and fresh growth to spring forth.  

Lent is a time of liberation. It is a time of liberation from various sins, burdens and grudges that we have 

gathered during the year. Jesus gave some particularly clear guidance to his first disciples. You have heard 

his guidance in the gospel reading on Sunday. Now itôs time to put this guidance into practice.  

There is a well-known saying: that if you do something for forty days it becomes a habit.  Imagine if the 

enhanced prayer life you take up this season becomes second nature for you.  

 

Dear Faithful, 

Today we read in the Gospel 

of Matthew ñDo not store up 

treasures for yourself on 

earth, where moths and 

woodworms destroy them 

and thieves can break in and 

steal. But store up treasures 

for yourself in heaven, 

where neither moth nor 

woodworms destroy them 

and thieves cannot break and 

steal. For where your 

treasure is, there will your 

heart be alsoò (Mt. 6:19-21)  
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Mr Vartan Ouzounian Awarded The Komitas Medal 

 
On 12th February, the Primate attended a 

function organised by the Tekeyan Trust at 

the Copthorne Tara Hotel in London, on the 

occasion of Mr Vartan Ouzounian being 

awarded the Komitas medal by the RA 

Ministry of Diaspora for his years of service 

to the Armenian nation and for his 

promotion of Armenian culture in the 

Diaspora. 

 

During the dinner many speeches were 

given; songs were performed by the Komitas 

Choir and a film was screened regarding the 

official opening of one of the major projects 

of the TTL, the Tekeyan Centre in Yerevan, 

with an address from His Holiness Karekin 

I. This project was realised due to the efforts 

of Mr Vartan Ouzounian within six years. 

 

 At the end of the evening, Deputy 

Ambassador Mr Armen Liloyan presented 

Mr Vartan Ouzounian with the honorary 

Komitas Medal. His Grace Bishop Hovakim 

Manukyan blessed the participants and 

appreciated the work of Mr. Vartan 

Ouzounian. 
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Deacon Training Programme 

The Deacon Training Programme was re-launched on 25th 

January 2017 at St. Sarkis Church. Every Wednesday, Deacons 

in training attend church and are instructed in the traditions 

of serving at the altar.  

 

For those who are wishing to attend the training, please 

contact His Grace Bishop Hovakim Manukyan at: 

primatesoffice@armeniandiocese.org.uk 

 

 

 


